
Offord Cluny & Offord Darcy Parish Council

N O T I C E   O F   M E E T I N G  

MINUTES OF A  MEETING of the Parish Council held on Thursday, OCTOBER 6, 2022, at the Village Hall, Offord Cluny commencing at 7.30pm 
Attending:
Cllrs Gatward, Dawson, Young, Beckett & Moorbey
Attending:
Sarah Conboy(HDC), Barney Warner, Roy Henderson & Clerk
2022/3070
Apologies for Absence


Received from Cllrs Weitzel, Gillbanks & Savage
2022/3071
Open Forum (max 10 minutes)


Barney Warner asked about the emptying of the bins on the Millennium 


Green as this formed part of the requirement for the new handyman but was 

already being dealt with by volunteers.  It was explained that Council was 


trying to future proof the emptying and relieve the burden on volunteers.



He also mentioned overgrown hedges from the network rail land.



Roy Henderson asked about the situation with a flood plan etc in The 


Offords.  Cllr Young provided a comprehensive assessment of where Council 

was with the clearing of ditches and what other landowners had done.  He 

noted it was difficult to assess the impact of the latter as it had been so dry. 

He also stated that because surface water flooding was so unpredictable a 

flood plan, like those associated with the Environment Agency for river 


flooding, would not be of any use.  The Clerk was asked to chase Anglian 


Water again re the results of the survey and to contact Network Rail to 


inform them that the vegetation had again grown on the area they were 


responsible for due to the dry summer.
2022/3072
Declarations of Interest and Dispensation for Agenda items only



(Section 27 Localism Act 2011)


None
2022/3073
To Approve the Minutes of the meeting held on


September 1, 2022


The Minutes were approved as an accurate record and signed
2022/3074
Matters Arising from Minutes dated September 1, 2022 (information 


only)


None
2022/3075
District & County Councillor Reports


Sarah Conboy provided a comprehensive report on what was going on at 


District level.  She confirmed that the DC local team were still working hard 

on cases locally and would be happy to help as usual on any problems 


experienced by the Offords.  She stated that the new team of District wide 

councillors was working well as a team despite there being a large 


proportion of new councillors with various political views. They were 


working on their budget as there were funding gaps but were hopeful they 

would be able to meet the deficit without reducing essential services. There 

were ongoing conversations with various groups and parishes as to the best 

way to serve with regard to open/green spaces and encouraged council to 

think about whether the areas in The Offords that HDC was responsible for 

could be better managed, made wildflower areas etc.  The aim was to reduce 

the cost of maintenance without losing the overall quality.  Sarah also 


mentioned the new ‘Warm Spaces’ initiative which HDC was currently 


working on with more detail being announced in November.  HDC’s 


Community Chest grants would be used to fund these schemes.  She asked 

that people be directed to the Helping Hand section of the HDC website to 

ensure those who required assistance with the current cost of living crisis 

would know where to find it.  Sarah spoke about the Huntingdonshire Future 

Strategy which they wanted to get everyone involved with and that HDC’s 

Climate Strategy and Action Plan was due to be published in the new year.


Lastly, she spoke about the buses and the fact that the Combined Authority 

had gone to tender for those services cancelled by Stagecoach.  It was hoped 

that an announcement could be made soon and the services restored. She 

also mentioned the proposed Cambridge Congestion Charge project and the 

positive impact that could have for the Offords in the provision of a much- 

needed bus service.  She urged Council to read the detail of the proposals 

rather than just listen to the parts the media were promoting.



Cllr Conboy was asked about the current situation with broadband providers 

and the number of permits allocated.  She was not aware of any specific 


issues but agreed to check.
2022/3076
Finance, Risk Assessment & General Purposes


3076.1

To approve the monthly accounts





The accounts were approved as an accurate record


3076.2

To approve the balance sheet




The balance sheet was approved as a true record and signed
2022/3077
To approve the following payments and sign the cheques


The following payments were approved and cheques signed
102235
Hunts DC


Waste Collection


£87.10

102236
Hunts DC


Waste Collection


£56.88

102237
Hunts DC Leisure

Summer Sports


£1586.40

102238
Michael Courtney

Internal Audit



£100.00

102239
PKF Littlejohn


External Audit



£480.00

102240
Mrs J Stanbridge

Salary




£432.11

102241
HMRC



Tax & NI



£60.25

102242
All Saints PCC


Annual Grant



£1250.00

102243
Offords Village Hall

Annual Grant



£2500.00

102244
St Neots Museum

Annual Grant



£50.00

102245
Mrs J Stanbridge

Wildlife Camera and Disc

£52.88

2022/3078
Adoption of New Code of Conduct


Council Resolved to adopt the LGA Model Councillor Code of Conduct 2020.



The Clerk confirmed she would send out the new Declaration of Financial 


Interests forms to all.  These would need to be completed and returned 


within 28 days.
2022/3079
LHI Bids



Deferred to next meeting
2022/3080
Cambs CC Transport Strategies



Deferred to next meeting.  Cllr Beckett asked if a response on behalf of 


Council could be agreed.  Deadline for responses is November 9.
2022/3081
Flooding (update if available)


Dealt with in Open Forum but it was noted that Council was again 



arranging for the clearing of the ditch from the school to the start of the 


Millennium Green as a benefit to residents rather than because it was 


Council’s responsibility to do so.  The responsibility for this section is with 

the various riparian owners and it should not be assumed that Council will be 

able to do this in future years.


2022/3082
Broadband



Dealt with in Open Forum.
2022/3083
Leisure & Amenities


3083.1

Village Hall Car Park




Agreed that the quotation from J Cobb be accepted but noted 



that this project would be funded by a grant 





application to the HDC CIL fund if successful.








                                       


2022/3084
Planning


Cllr Young mentioned the application for the New Road development 


received that afternoon.  He confirmed he would look at this in detail before 

the Planning Meeting on October 13th.
2022/3085
Chairman’s Report


Dealt with in above items apart from the contact from a resident regarding 

safe places to cross the roads in Offord Darcy.  Clerk to respond.
2022/3086
Councillor Reports


Cllr Gatward raised the issue of the overgrown hedges at the corner of 


Asplins Lane which had caused problems for agricultural vehicles.  Clerk to 

report again to CCC.
2022/3087
Any Urgent Business

In accordance with section 100(B)(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 (as amended) the Chair will admit an item of urgent business in order that it can be dealt with at the earliest opportunity provided it has been raised at least 24 hours before the meeting.
None
2022/3088
The meeting closed at 8.40 and next meeting date confirmed as Thursday, 

November 3, 2022, at 7.30pm in the Village Hall, Offord Cluny
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